
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute on
behalf of the County Contract #76-696 containing mutual indemnification with GE
Precision Healthcare, LLC, a limited liability company, in an amount not to exceed
$122,000, to provide preventive maintenance and repairs on Trophon Sterilizers located
throughout Contra Costa County for the period August 19, 2020 through August 18, 2025. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
This contract is funded 100% Hospital Enterprise Fund I. 

BACKGROUND: 
Trophon sterilizers are used to sterilize medical instruments at health facilities all over the
County. Sterilization is crucial to keep instruments clean and to protect patients from
infection. This contract will cover preventive maintenance and repairs over the next five
years.

Under this new Contract #76-696 the contractor will provide preventive maintenance and
repairs on Trophon Sterilizers located throughout Contra Costa County for the period

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/19/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Samir Shah, M.D.,
925-370-5525

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  19, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc: Alaina Floyd,   marcy.wilham   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: January  19, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Contract #76-696 with GE Precision Healthcare, LLC 



August 19, 2020 through August 18, 2025. This contract includes mutual indemnification. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this contract is not approved, some medical facilities located within the County will not
have access to the contractor’s sterilization services which could result in risk of spreading
infection to patients.


